










December 30th, 2018 The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph 

Immaculate Conception School of Religion 

  

Today is the Feast of the Holy Family.  The word holy means "connected to God." As we end this 
year, let's take a family inventory of how we are staying connected to God.  
 
Decide as a family one way we can become a more holy family by deepening our connection to 
God in the coming year. 
 
Have a Blessed Week! 

 
Mary Winkelmann, Coordinator    
636-321-0002, ext. 1,74  
psr@icarnold.com 

D.O.C. -  High School Youth 
Ministry  
Every Sunday 
4:30 Mass 
5:30 Dinner       
6:00ish D.O.C. Meeting 
St. Joseph Imperial  See You 
There!!! 

RISE UP!– 6-8 pm 
All 5th-8th Graders are 
invited to come to a night 
filled with prayer, food, and 
high energy games. 
January 26th 
February 23rd 
March 23rd 
April 27th  
May 18th 
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From the Desk of Mrs.Bridget Brennell 
                Principal, Holy Child Catholic School 
Happy holidays from all of us at Holy Child Catholic School. As we creep toward the end of the first semester, it’s 
important to consider how much our students have already learned and ask: How confident are they feeling about 
their new skills? How can we encourage them to keep a positive outlook when they don’t get it right away? How can we 
keep them interested and motivated when it’s tough or even when it’s “easy”? How do we get them to continue to put 
their best effort forward? Below I share with you The Parent’s Corner brought to us from St. Louis Counseling: 
 

This month we dive into Self-Talk: Everyone, including your child, has an inner voice—and whoa, it has a lot to say! That inner voice is self-
talk, and it impacts how we think and feel about ourselves. Concerns we often hear from parents include Why does my child have such nega-
tive thoughts about themselves already? Aren’t they too young? Are they just being dramatic? Do they really think this? While no parent 
wants to hear their child say “I’m stupid.” or “No one likes me.”, we have to remember that no matter our age, we all have times when we 
struggle to silence our inner critic. So what’s the deal with negative self-talk? How do we know what’s normal and what we should be con-
cerned about? 
 
Negative self-talk is common among children, and it doesn’t mean that a child is negative, nor does it mean they need therapy. No one is pos-
itive all the time. But, we do know that when a child’s inner critic is telling them they are terrible at math or reading, it can make it hard to 
learn. And when that inner critic is telling them that no one likes them, it can make it hard to socialize and have fun at recess. 
 
As parents, we want to know what to do when our kids get stuck in a negative loop. Our knee-jerk reaction might be to stop it. It might be to 
panic or to try talking them out of an internal struggle, to give your child some reassurance or to convince them that their thinking is flawed. 
The truth is, getting out of the negative loop takes time, practice, and engaging in more positive self-talk. Positive self-talk can help reduce 
stress, improve self-esteem, increase motivation, inspire productivity, and improve overall mental and physical health. Here are some tips to 
support a child who is struggling to silence their inner critic. 
 
1. Empathize (There’s that word again, have you noticed it pops up in every edition?) Put yourself in their shoes and try to understand what 
they may be feeling. “That assignment is pretty challenging!” or “Wow, sounds like you’re feeling frustrated!” When kids are full of negative 
thoughts, the best thing you can do is listen and empathize. Give your child the space to feel their feelings. Convey that you get it—life is 
hard, we all make mistakes, and sometimes it feels like we can’t do anything right. 
 
2. Watch Your Words. Kids are masters at picking up on what we say. They are looking at how we respond in different situations. They watch 
us when things aren’t going well, and they learn from us when it comes to coping with the hard stuff. Think about the words you use when 
your kids are around. If we criticize ourselves or our children out loud, our kids will internalize it and repeat it. Your words can often become 
their inner voice. Give positive feedback for good choices and be mindful of the way you deliver criticism. Model healthy ways to handle frus-
tration and practice changing negative thoughts into more positives ones out loud: “I can’t figure this out, I guess I have to keep practicing.” 
or “This is hard, but I’m going to try my best.” Sit with your child and think about some positive phrases that might be inspirational in times 
of struggle. Coach them through the negative moments. Instead of “Writing is hard. I’m stupid.”, your child could say, “I’m working hard on 
writing” or “Making mistakes is part of learning.” Show kids that we struggle too! Everyone makes mistakes—even you! Practice using light-
hearted responses to mistakes: “Oops! I spilled! Let’s wipe it up!” 
 
3. Let Them Make Mistakes. In a world where we are judged, graded, and given feedback on everything we do, it’s time to celebrate mis-
takes. Yes! We said celebrate. Partnering with your child through their learning process empowers them to try a new strategy next time, 
while reminding them that they have the power to make changes. Focus less on what went wrong and more on what could go right from making 
the mistake. The baby steps that lead to success, overcoming an obstacle, or moving closer to a goal are the real building blocks of learning. 
Phrases such as, “You’re working really hard on that…” or “That took a lot of effort!”, will help your child see the benefit in the hard work. 
 
Important Dates and Reminders 

December 21st-January 2, 2019- CHRISTMAS BREAK- NO SCHOOL 

January 13, 2019- Holy Child Catholic School Mass at St. David 
 
For information about Holy Child Catholic School and Preschool or to schedule a tour call us at (636) 296-0055 ext. 121 or email 
@  bbrennell@holychildarnold.org 
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The 20th Anniversary St. Louis Marian      

Conference 
will be held at the Renaissance Hotel             
Jan 11-12-13,2019  Confirmed speakers are 
Raymond Leo Cardinal Burke, Dr. Gregory 
Thompson, Peggy Schneier, Fr. Vincent Lam-
pert, Mary Lou McCall, Fr. Tom Sullivan, Bish-
op Robert Hermann, and Fr. Charles Becker. 
For additional information, call cell # 314 401 
1707, or visit website:  stlmarianconference.net 

 World Wide Marriage Encounter    

Worn out from the holidays?  Are you looking for a 
way to avoid the winter blahs?  How about a special 
weekend just for the two of you that will reinvigor-
ate your marriage?  Attend a Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter Weekend on Jan. 19-20, 2019 at St. 
Lawrence Catholic Church in Lawrenceville, IL; 
or Feb. 8-10, 2019 at Courtyard Marriott in St. Pe-
ters, MO.  If you would like to apply or get more 
information, go to https://stl-wwme.org/
schedule.php or call 314.649.7317. 

The Knights of Columbus Roses for Life cam-
paign is the weekend of January 5th and 6th. You 
will find the “Roses for Life” in your pews at that 
time. Please fill out the tag and place the rose in 
the basket at the back of church.  The roses will 
be taken to Wash. D.C. and given to our legisla-
tors as a reminder that their constituents want 
them to work to stop abortion and respect all life 
from conception to natural death. March for 
Life We are also asking for donations for the 
Youth Ministry’s annual bus trip that leaves on 
Thursday, January 17th going to Wash. D.C. The 
youth will join thousands of others from across 
the U.S. for this huge pro-life 
gathering. 
Please place signed roses 
and contributions for the 
Youth Ministry trip in the 
baskets at the rear of church 
as you leave. 
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 WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE  
 Liturgical Ministers January 5th and 6th, 2018 

Mass Intentions 
Monday,  December 31 
 8:00 am  In memory  of   Patrick J O’Brien 
 
Tuesday,  January 1 
 9:00 am  In memory of   Virginia Schwartz 
       
Wednesday,  January 2 
 8:00am In memory of   Earl J Roesch Sr 
   
Thursday,  January 3 
 8:00am In memory of   Patrick J O’Brien 
             
Friday,  January 4 
 8:00am In memory of   Suzanne Rakers  
   
Saturday,  January 5 
 8:00am In memory of   all souls in purgatory 
 5:00pm In memory of   Vernon Browning 
             
Sunday,  January 6 
 7:00 am  In memory of   Peggy Winkelmann 
 9:00 am   In memory of   Roberta Dummerth 
 11:00am   In memory of   Al Grossius 
 12:30pm  For the intention of  the people of the Parish 
   

Mass Times  5:00 PM 7:00 AM 9:00 AM 11:00 AM 12:30 PM 

Presider  Fr. Jones Fr. Jones Fr. Jones Fr. Foley Fr. Menner 

Deacon  Deacon Schisler Deacon Walker Deacon Walker Deacon Schisler Deacon Schisler 

Lectors 

 

 

  
Mary Lynn 

Schmidt  
Eileen Hemann 

 

 
Kathy Deddens 
Gary Roettger 

 
 

 
Cindy Ziegler  

Don Deters 
 
 

 
Francine 

Fitzgerald  
Diane Wilson 

 

  

 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

 

 

 
Betty Kutelik 
Charlie Otec 

 
 
 

 
Art Siebert  

Sue Douglas 
Mimi Siebert 

 
 

 
John Harper  

Mary Ann Harper 
Chris Throm 

Wayne Throm 
 

 
Carol Eichelberger 

Mary Halfmann 
Bob Eichelberger 

Joan Steele 
 

 

 

Servers 

 

 
Elijah Gutierrez 
Scott Engleskind 
Lily Engleskind 

Nick Konakci 
Louis Konakci 
Anne Konakci 

Mathew Brunts 
Jacob Muessig 
Nick Muessig 

Julia Greene 
TJ Crowder 

Natalie Briggs 
 

  READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
 
Sunday: Sir 3:2-6, 12-14 or 1 
   Sm 1:20-22, 24-28;  
   Ps 128:1-5 or Ps 84:2-
   3, 5-6, 9-10; Col 3:12-
   21 [12-17] or 1 Jn  
   3:1-2, 21-24; Lk  
   2:41-52 
 
Monday: 1 Jn 2:18-21; Ps 96:1-2, 11-13; Jn 1:1-18 
 
Tuesday: Nm 6:22-27; Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8; Gal 4:4-7;  
   Lk 2:16-21 
Wednesday: 1 Jn 2:22-28; Ps 98:1-4; Jn 1:19-28 
 
Thursday: 1 Jn 2:29 — 3:6; Ps 98:1, 3cd-6; Jn 1:29-34 
 
Friday:  1 Jn 3:7-10; Ps 98:1, 7-9; Jn 1:35-42 
 
Saturday: 1 Jn 3:11-21; Ps 100:1b-5; Jn 1:43-51  
Sunday: Is 60:1-6; Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-13; Eph 3:2-3a, 
   5-6; Mt 2:1-12 
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Please Pray For: 
Hospitalized:   
Recently Departed:  Al Grossius, husband of Nancy 
Grossius, Irma Zimmerman, wife of Jules Zimmerman 
Deployed :  David Bryant, Steve Dudak, Timothy Leon 

Meeting Times      Room 
Rental Times 

Parish Schedule 
Monday  December 31 
6:30am Communion Service  Church 
8:00am  Mass     Church 
5:00pm Basketball Practice   Gym 
5:00pm Mass      Church 
6:00pm Renewal Prayer Group  A2 
7:00pm AA Meeting    B 
7:00pm Boy Scouts Troop 419  A1 
Tuesday  January 1 
9:00am Mass      Church 
9:30am Faith Sharing Group  D  
8:30pm Men’s Prayer Group  Church 
Wednesday January 2 
6:30am  Communion Service  Church 
8:00am  Mass     Church 
8:00am Quilters     QRm   
        (8:00-2:30pm) 
6:30pm Men’s Club Meeting  A2,3 
6:30pm Bible Study    B 
7:00pm Adult Coed Volleyball  Gym 
Thursday January 3 
6:30am Communion Service  Church 
8:00am Mass      Church 
8:45am Oasis Tutoring   D 
5:00pm Basketball Practice   Gym 
7:00pm AA Meeting     B (6:45-  
        9:00pm) 
7:00pm LOTW Community  D 
7:00pm Women at the Well  A2 
7:00pm Cub Scouts    A1 
Friday  January 4 
6:30am Communion Service  Church 
7:15am Reconciliation    Church 
8:00am Mass      Church 
5:00pm Basketball Practice   Gym 
7:00pm Bible Study Group   D 
Saturday January 5 
8:00am Mass      Church 
8:30am Basketball Games   Gym (8:30am
        -4:30pm) 
4:00pm Reconciliation    Church 
5:00pm Men’s Club Poker Night A1,2,3 
5:00pm Vigil Mass    Church 
Sunday January 6 
7:00am Mass      Church 
9:00am Mass      Church 
9:00am RCIA     D 
11:00am Mass     Church 
12:30pm Spanish Mass   Church 
12:30pm Basketball Games  Gym   
        (12:30pm- 
        9:30pm) 
1:30pm Spanish Reception   A1,2,3 
6:00pm Faith Group    D  
 
       
   
 
 

Please continue to pray for:  
Mary and baby Grace, William Aubuchon, Neysa Alecu, Kim Anderson, 
Hope Bagby, Charles Barnes, Judy Becher, Holly Bess, Dennis Bini, Judy 
Blume, Janet Boyer, Ashley Breyfogle, James Brown, Krissy Buettner, 
Anthony Buffa, Greg Bushong, Bonita Connoley, Paul Cox, Drake 
Cheaney, Sue Douglas, Christine Elliot, Charlie Firestine,  Jerry Gibbar, 
Laura Glisson,  Al Grossius, Julie Guentz,  Lois Hunleth, Michelle 
Huntebrinket, John Johnson, Jason Kern, Patricia Kern, Barb Kister, 
Leonard Kohler, Debbie Kohout, Barbie Kountzman, Stan Leach, Maggie 
Love, Greg Mayer, Patricia McBryan, Kacey McFarland, Donna 
McGowan, Patricia McNamara, Jane Meyers, Arthur Mullins, Carl J. 
Moore, Justin Moore, Josefina Najera, Sharon Nelson, Gabriel Ott, Joyce 
Ott, Jeannie Parks, Mary Pallme,  Edward Pienkowski, Yvonne Pierson, 
Barb Prindiville, Cookie Prindiville, Carole Raucher, Isabella Rodriguez, 
Joyce Rockwell, Joe Ruzicka, George Ruzicka; Agnes Santhuff, Lorraine 
Scheffer, Eugene Sonnshine, Jeff Spaulding, Bethany Staat, Joe 
Stuckenschneider, Harold Sudbeck, Joyce Sudbeck, Steven Sudbeck, Jim 
Telken, Robert Ura, Anna Vanderhaar, Geraldine Voigtman,  Carole Voss, 
Stephanie Wade,  Herman Westrich, William Wood,  Betty Zara, Jules 
Zimmerman 

ROOM AT THE INN  
MEN NEEDED!! 
Men are needed to help with se ng up cots and tables & chairs 
for the Room at the Inn ministry on the third Saturday of each 
month.  They are also needed to take down the same the next 
morning.  Usually this can be done in 1 hour.  We begin setup 
at 4PM on Saturday and take down at 7AM Sunday.  If several peo-
ple volunteer you can be scheduled every 4-6 months.  Please con-
tact Cindy at 314-603-4441.  Thank you! 
 
FAMILIES NEEDED!! 
We are looking for families that would be willing to spend a few 
hours on the third Saturday of the month helping with Room at 
the Inn ministry.  Our clients are usually single parents and o en 
they have several children.  We're looking for families that would 
want to help host.  This would be gree ng them as they come to 
the parish center, ea ng dinner with them, and staying un l 
about 8:30 pm.  We play games, cards, puzzles or play outside on 
the playground if weather permits.  Some mes they just enjoy 
conversa on.  This would be great for a family to realize how 
blessed they are for what we have and to help those in less fortu-
nate circumstances, loving others as Jesus would.  Service hours 
can be given.  If interested or wan ng more informa on please 
contact Cindy at 314-603-4441.  Thank you! 
 


